
I think we should delay the upcoming special needs tax credit rfa’s (RFA 2020-103 and 2020-
106).  It doesn’t make sense to be splitting time between these applications when the focus 
should be on addressing the needs of the people already in housing through the state.  We are a 
direct service provider, as is all of the applicants to these two rfa’s, and the focus needs to be on 
ensuring the mental health and support those in supportive housing.  There are shortages of 
supplies, food, meds, etc that need to be of primary concern.   
 
We are also having trouble getting equity investors to commit to these projects with all the chaos 
of the markets due to the virus.  It is a new adventure each day, with the markets up and then 
down, etc.   
 
Thanks for lending your ear and let me know if you have any further questions.   We meet daily 
about the Coronavirus because the current prevention focus may switch to actual infection 
control in our sites very soon.   
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